
Eagle’s Nest News
November/December 2023
Laura Espinosa, Principal

Office 410-222-6504 www.aacps.org       Fax 410-222-6513

The holidays are a time to reflect on thankfulness for family, friends, and 
community. The staff of Manor View is grateful for the trust you place in us 
each day. We care for your children, their well-being, and for the 
foundations of their academic lives. Thank you for the partnership and 
mutual respect you show us as we work to help make your children 
independent thinkers. We are looking forward to partnering with you further 
during conferences! 

Pease sign up for a conference in November.  We are striving for 100% 
participation with all families during this first marking period. Please make 
the time to sign up and attend. We are extending our evening hours on 
Monday, November 20th to accommodate those who can’t come during the 
day. If you would like to attend in person, we have available spots on 
Monday. You can attend virtually on either Monday, November 20th or on 
Tuesday, November 21st. Check in with your child’s teacher for more 
information. 

Meade cluster schools have a focus on attendance. Please take advantage 
of the days built in to the school calendar for trips. We understand the 
desire to visit family and travel through the holidays, but missing just 2 days 
a month can add up to chronic absenteeism and make catching up on 
missed lessons very difficult. 

Schools and offices are closed at noon on Tuesday, November 21st 
through Friday November 24th for Thanksgiving. School resumes on 
Monday, November 27th. Schools are closed for the winter break from 
Monday, December 25 through Monday, January 1st.. Schools resume on 
Tuesday, January 2nd, 2024.

I wish you and your family a very joyous holiday season!

Mrs. Espinosa, Principal

Eagles SOAR by being:

Safe
Organized
Accountable
Respectful

Administrator’s Message

       Important Dates      
Family Book Fair and Cultural Arts 
Showcase Friday, Nov 10  5-7pm

~~~~~~~
4th Grade Field Trip to Arlington 

Echo
Monday, Nov 13 

~~~~~~~
Ruby Bridges 

Walk to School Day 
Tuesday, Nov 14

~~~~~~~~~
PTA QDOBA Fundraiser 

Thursday, Nov 16
~~~~~~~~

Parent Conferences
Monday-Tuesday, Nov 20-21

~~~~~~~~~~
5th Grade Field Trip to 

NASA Goddard
Thursday, Nov 30

~~~~~~~~~~
Project Unity Day

2 Hour Early Dismissal
Tuesday, Dec 5

~~~~~~~~~~
2nd Grade Field Trip to

Maryland Science Center
Wednesday, Dec 6

~~~~~~~~~~
Meade Cluster Wellness Event @ 

Meade MS Saturday, Dec 9

http://www.aacps.org


Literacy Newsletter
November/December 2023

                        iReady at Home TIPS for Student Success!

● To Prepare Students:
○ Ensure a quiet place to work.
○ Remind them to keep their Chromebook charged.
○ Provide paper and pencil or whiteboard and marker for them to. 

track their thinking and work out problems.
○ Direct them to the “To Do” section to complete work.

● To Support Students:
○ Encourage them to try their best.
○ Remind them mistakes are OK and help us learn.
○ If they don’t pass a lesson, remind them they can try again.
○ Help them make goals, track their progress,  and discuss what 

they’re learning in their lessons.

● To Celebrate Students:
○ Celebrate milestones, such as passing a lesson or reaching a goal!
○ Reward hard work & focus with positive words of encouragement!

 Important Literacy Dates:
● F&P Assessment Window ends 11/17
● Scholastic Book Fair 11/6-11/10

November Read-Aloud Calendar
 The month of November includes celebrations honoring Dia De Los Muertos, 

Veterans Day, World Kindness Day, Thanksgiving, and Native American History. 
Click the link to enjoy time each day with a book celebrating them all!

December Read-Aloud Calendar
 The month of December brings celebration of the winter season and many diverse 

holidays! Enjoy these read-alouds to celebrate the season!

https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/1T0Ccd54vR6IdL3dbD93IK48VP8DYlVEAQjNRmylur5c/present?slide=id.g28653b90cb7_0_0
https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/1Bjh_tl5YTsdrh2IwA0X8nxA85rMvVK6MO2qQhshEcZ4/present?slide=id.g28653b90cb7_0_0


Inquiring Minds Want to Know…

Recently, Ft. Meade experienced a water issue that forced us to shut down the school for the day. We 
weren’t able to stay at school because there was no access to clean water. Sometimes we’re 
unnerved or inconvenienced by a situation over which we have no control. After all, having clean 
drinking water, water to prepare food and clean up, and even flushing toilets are things we’ve come to 
expect in our lives.

When the water issue happened I was reminded that we have many luxuries other people in the world 
might not have. With this in mind, you may want to revisit the day without water with your student(s) 
and consider these facts from the United Nations Sustainable Development Goals.

Taking action to make the world a better place is part of our culture at Manor View. Understanding 
how human needs are the same everywhere in the world might start with a simple conversation about 
what they have. That action may help our students appreciate how fortunate we are, especially as the 
holiday season approaches.

                                                                                           Warmly,

                                                                                           Ms. Ross, PYP Coordinator 
         mjross@aacps.org

PYP in Action 2023 
November/December





PBIS
Check out the positive things happening at Manor View!
Here’s the behavior data we have 
collected for the first marking period.

46 Minor Referrals
● The largest number occured on 

Thursdays.
● They are evenly divided 

between mornings and 
afternoons.

● The two most frequent 
locations are in the classrooms 
or cultural arts classrooms.

● The biggest problem behavior 
reported was inappropriate 
contact.

● The possible motivations was 
attention from peers.

How are we using this data?
● November Eagle Feathers will 

be focused on Caring and 
Respect.

● Students receiving positive 
behavior referrals will get to be 
on the morning 
announcements on Thursdays 
in November.

● Teachers will take a survey to 
determine what professional 
development they need to 
ensure consistent application 
of our PBIS strategies.

● We are looking into adding 
videos about being caring to 
our morning announcements.

● Students who are part of the 
morning announcement team 
will go around to collect Eagle 
Feathers instead of having 
teachers turn them in.

Be on the lookout for our new signage around the 
building very soon!

Check out our Eagle’s Nest 
by the front office!  Every 
feather reflects a student’s 
positive behavior.  Please 
congratulate your student 
when you see their name 
on a feather here this year.



Manor View’s AVID Goals 2023/2024
● Intentional use of AVID strategies

○ STAR note-taking, including:
■ One-pagers
■ 2 and 3 column notes
■ Cornell notes

○ higher-level questioning

● Student Engagement  
○ AVID college and career themed days* (referred to 

below)
○ Collaboration strategies
○ Inquiry strategies

Thursday, October 26th Thursday, February 29

Thursday, November 30th Thursday, March 21

Thursday, December 21st Thursday, April 25

Thursday, January 25 Thursday May 30

*AVID college and career themed days
This year, Manor View is participating in College and Career Days to 
promote student engagement! It is never too early to get our students 
excited about the thought of going to college or having a meaningful 
career.  The last Thursday of each month, your child can wear college shirts, 
hoodies, sweatpants, etc. to show college spirit.  Please no face paint, just 
college clothing. Below are the days that we will celebrate college and 
career readiness.  

Thank you for helping us increase college and career awareness and 
bringing fun, engaging spirit days to our school.  

Hello from AVID! 





In Honor of Ruby Bridges, Manor View Elementary School is 
encouraging all students to walk to school on Tuesday, 
November 14th, if possible. We walk to show unity, inclusion, 
equity, and bravery in the face of adversity. 

We go outside for 
recess unless it is 32 
degrees or colder. 
Please send suitable 
coats, hats, scarves, 
and/or gloves for your 
child.

Manor View Winter Fest 
December 16th 9 am - 1 pm. 

Holiday Shop
Makers Mart
Chorus Performance
Fresh Baked Goods for Sale
Holiday Crafts
Donuts with Eddie the Eagle!




